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LCBA LUNCHEON

NALS OF LANE COUNTY 
NALS of Lane County will begin its fall 
season of monthly educational meetings 
on Tuesday, November 15, 2016, from 
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the law offices 
of Hershner Hunter, 180 East 11th Avenue, 
Eugene. Jesse Lohrke of Lohrke Law, LLC will present material 
on Expungements, Rights Restoration, Reduction of Convictions, 
and New Changes in Expungement Law as of January 2016. Send 
your RSVP to Charlene Sabini, CLP, ALP, Director of Education, 
via email at besirius@pacinfo.com.

JUDGE FRANK R. ALLEY                              
CELEBRATION & RECOGNITION

In honor of Judge Frank R. Alley, III, who has served as a federal 
bankruptcy judge for the District of Oregon in Eugene for nearly 
22 years, the LCBA Debtor-Creditor section and US Bankruptcy 
Court are holding a reception for the unveiling of Judge Alley’s 
official portrait and to celebrate his judicial career and retirement 
from the bench.  Hors d’oeuvres and beverages will be served.  
Please join us Friday, November 18, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. in the Jury 
Assembly Room of the Federal Courthouse, 405 E. 8th Avenue.  
For more information or to RSVP, please contact Brad Copeland, 
bcopeland@arnoldgallagher.com.

The Lane County Circuit Court, Oregon 
Federal District Court, Oregon Chapter 
of the Federal Bar Association, UO 
School of Law, LCBA Federal Court 
and Debtor/Creditor committees, and  
the Lane County Women Lawyers 
cordially invite you to attend a kickoff event on January 26, 
2017 from 12:00 p.m. to 1:30 p. m. at the Eugene Federal 
Courthouse, jury assembly room.  These groups have joined 
together to schedule an every-other-month lunch, CLE, social 
gathering where area judges, lawyers, and law students can mingle, 
get to know one another better, have a bite to eat, stay up to speed 
on federal and state legal issues (for CLE credit), and it’s all free!  
These get-togethers will normally be on the third Thursday of 
every other month beginning in January (dates may be adjusted to 
avoid conflicts with other events).  Stay tuned for more information 
specific to each gathering!

LCBA EMAIL BLAST AND                                             
EVENT ADVERTISING POLICY

In order to balance the goals of getting timely notice of events to 
our membership and avoiding e-mail fatigue, the LCBA Board has 
approved an email blast policy that includes sending out weekly 
e-mail Event updates to our members, hopefully every Thursday 
or Friday.  Committee chairs and event organizers are encouraged 
to make every effort to timely submit announcements to the Bar 
News assistant editor by the 20th of each month (Laura Gibson 
(lgibson@thorp-purdy.com)).   All events published in the Bar 
News are also listed on LCBA’s website once the Bar News is 
distributed by e-mail.   For events of interest to LCBA members 
that may come together quickly such that the Bar News timetable 
is unworkable, announcements should be sent to LCBA’s general 
mailbox at administrator1@lanecountybar.org.  Such requests will 
be routed to the appropriate person to consider for inclusion in the 
weekly blast e-mail and/or inclusion on LCBA website’s Events 
page.  If you have questions or concerns about this policy, please 
don’t hesitate to contact the Board.  

FUN, FOOD, CLE and it’s all FREE!

Please join the LCBA for the November luncheon,“State of the 
Courts and New Admittee Lunch.” Judge Karsten Rasmussen, 
Lane County Circuit Court’s Presiding Judge, will be giving 
a presentation regarding the status of Oregon trial courts, and 
Lane County in particular. Judge Rasmussen will conclude his 
presentation with a Q & A session. We will also take this opportunity 
to welcome new Oregon State Bar admittees.  Please invite any new 
admittees you know and would like to introduce to your LCBA 
colleagues.

The lunch will be held on Thursday, November 10th from 12:00 
p.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Shedd Institute (868 High Street, Eugene).  
The cost of the lunch is $16 for advance online registrations 
(deadline is November 7) and $20 at the door. Please register and 
pay online at: https://lanecountybar.org/events/lcba-november-
luncheon/.  

If you intend to pay $20 at the door, please RSVP by email to Maura 
Roberts or Ali Hilsher, the Program Co-Chairs, at MRoberts@
thorp-purdy.com or AHilsher@hershnerhunter.com so that we can 
be sure to have enough food for lunch. 

One general CLE credit will be applied for. For questions or 
additional information, please contact Maura Roberts or Ali 
Hilsher.
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Announcements

The Law firm of Gleaves Swearingen 
LLP is pleased to announce that Lauren 
B. Bernton has joined the firm as an 
associate. Lauren earned her J.D. from the 
University of Oregon School of Law where 
she served as Editor in Chief of the Oregon 
International Law Review and on the board 
of the Moot Court. Her practice focuses on 

The law firm of Gleaves Swearingen LLP 
is pleased to announce that Kayleigh S. 
Shuler has joined the firm as an associate. 
Kayleigh earned her J.D. from the University 
Of Oregon School Of Law where she served 
as the Executive Editor for the Oregon 
International Law Review and was elected to 
the Order of the Coif national honor society. 

Thorp Purdy Jewett Urness & Wilkinson, 
P.C. is pleased to announce Julian Marrs 
has joined the firm as an associate. Julian 
grew up in Pendleton, Oregon.  He attended 
the University of Oregon, earning a Bachelor 
of Arts in English in 2012.  Shortly thereafter, 
Julian attended the University of Oregon 
School of Law and earned his Juris Doctorate 

litigation. Gleaves Swearingen is a Eugene law firm, serving Oregon 
and the Northwest since 1924. 

Her practice focuses on real property and business law. Gleaves 
Swearingen is a Eugene law firm, serving Oregon and the Northwest 
since 1924.

(Order of the Coif) in 2015.  During law school, Julian worked for 
a Eugene law firm, the Office of the Federal Public Defender, and 
externed for a Federal Magistrate Judge in Portland, Oregon.  He 
was admitted to the Oregon State Bar in October 2015.  Following 
law school, Julian spent a year in Fairbanks, Alaska, as a judicial 
clerk to Justice Daniel E. Winfree, Associate Justice of the Supreme 
Court of the State of Alaska.  

Brandon Moore has joined the law firm of 
Hershner Hunter LLP as an associate.  He 
graduated from the University of Oregon 
School of Law in 2016 and the University 
of Southern California in 2004.  Prior to law 
school, Mr. Moore enjoyed a rewarding career 
as a public school teacher in California. His  

Hershner Hunter, LLP welcomes Michael 
Gelardi to our Eugene-based legal team.  
Michael’s practice focuses on agribusiness, 
land use and natural resources law.  Michael 
previously spent eight years at Davis Wright 
Tremaine LLP in Portland, where he handled 
complex land and water management projects, 
and was part of a nationally-recognized food 

and beverage law team.  Michael grew up in Lane County, where his 
family grows wine grapes, hazelnuts and industrial hemp.  Michael 
graduated Phi Beta Kappa from Macalester College in 2002, and 
received his law degree from the University of Washington in 2008, 
where he was an executive editor of the Washington Law Review.  

Announcements

practice will focus on business litigation and business transactions.

 FREE 1 HOUR PROBATE CLE

The November Lane County Probate 
Committee CLE will be Tuesday, 
November 8, 2016 from 12:00 p.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. in Courtroom 302. 
At this time, Arden J. Olson of 
Harrang Long Gary Rudnick PC will 
address the subject of Ethics for Estate 
Planning Lawyers.

THANKS TO FIGOLI QUINN FOR LCBA’S NEW 
WEBSITE

The LCBA Board wishes to recognize 
and thank the local Eugene firm of 
Figoli Quinn & Associates for their 
excellent work on LCBA’s new website, 
which launched over the summer.  
If you have not yet had a chance to
check out the new website, please visit www.lanecountybar.org 
today.  For more examples of the fine work and services offered 
by Figoli Quinn, please visit them online at www.figoliquinn.com.  
Thanks Bob and Tony for your phenomenal work!  If you have 
feedback or comments you would like to share about LCBA’s new 
website, please e-mail Natalie Scott, nscott@scott-law-group.com

http://www.lanecountybar.org
http://www.figoliquinn.com
mailto:nscott@scott-law-group.com
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In Memory

JUST GETTING STARTED IN PRIVATE 
PRACTICE?

The Professional Liability Fund is sponsoring a 
practical skills seminar, Learning The Ropes, for new 
admittees to the Oregon State Bar and lawyers entering 
private practice in Oregon. The seminar includes 
information on developing a successful practice and 
avoiding legal malpractice, practical tips from judges 
and lawyers, presentations on setting up effective office 
systems, negotiation tips, ethics and introductory access 
to justice presentations.

Attendance at the full program will satisfy MCLE 
requirements for new admittees’ first reporting 
period. The seminar will be held November 2, 3, & 4, 
2016, at the Oregon Convention Center in Portland. 
Your $65 registration fee includes the entire seminar and 
lunch on November 2 and November 3.  

If you have any questions, please write, fax, call, or email 
DeAnna Shields, at Professional Liability Fund, P.O. 
Box 231600, Tigard, OR 97281-1600, Fax: 503-684-
7250, Phone: 503-639-6911, 800-452-1639, or email 
deannas@osbplf.org.

Please help us get the Bar News to you in 
a timely manner. While all submissions are 
welcomed, remember, the deadline is the 
20th of each month. We try to accommodate 
the inclusion of all submissions, but cannot 
guarantee that any submissions  received 
after this deadline will be included in the next issue. Submissions 
that do not make one issue of the newsletter will, of course, be 
included in the subsequent issue. The preparation of this newsletter 
is a labor of love, but it does take some time and effort. Your support 
of this process is greatly appreciated. Thank you.

BAR NEWS SUBMISSION DEADLINE

CLIENTS LOVE OUR OFFICES & WE OFFER 
EVERYTHING – INCLUDING A DEAL!

Friendly, professional & attractive office environment in downtown 
Eugene, ideal for sole practitioners or small firms, ADA compliant, 
lots of nearby parking, with close proximity to everything! Offices 
include full reception services, building telephone, voice-mail 
system and security systems, use of three conference rooms, break 
room, shower, and two work rooms with abundant work areas, 
equipped with photocopiers, facsimile machines, postage meter, 
shredder, lots of related equipment. Optional high-speed DSL 
access, monthly parking passes and discounted/group messenger 
rate also available. $450 - $900 for 155 - 220 sq. ft. plus $175 for 
secretarial work stations. The Deal: Leases for two or more years 
get the second year at half-price! Other arrangements available. For 
more information or viewing, contact Brian Cox at (541) 683-7151 
or bcox@coxassociates.info.

Office Space Available
LCBA IP Section will host a free CLE 
presentation on November 11, 2016 
at Oregon Electric Station at 4:00 
p.m. Elizabeth Milesnick of Miller 
Nash Graham & Dunn LLP will 
present: What You Need to Know About 
the Defend Trade Secret Act of 2016. 

IP SECTION FREE CLE

A networking event will follow from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 
p.m. with UO IP student group and other attorneys.   Free 
appetizers will be provided for the networking event.                                                                                       
Please RSVP or send your questions to LCBA IP Section Chair 
Meng Ouyang, at meng@blclawyers.com. 

 LAWRENCE DAVID GORIN 
1945 - 2016

Lawrence “Larry” Gorin passed 
a w a y  o n  O c t o b e r  1 4 ,  2 0 1 6 . 
Nicknamed “the Professor,” Larry 
was respected by his colleagues, 
especially in the area of Family Law, 
for his vast knowledge and instructions 

on a variety of Family Law related subjects. Many of us in the 
practice area of Family Law have gone to “Professor Gorin’s 
Monographs” for answers and insight. Larry was the author of 
Paternity Law, chapter 16 in Oregon Family Law, and was the 2010 
recipient of the “Professionalism Award” awarded by the Oregon 
Academy of Family Law Practitioners. His knowledge, humor, 
and professionalism will be greatly missed by not only the legal 
community, but the community at large. 

mailto:deannas@osbplf.org
mailto:meng@blclawyers.com
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JOIN US FOR A SPECIAL LAW SCHOOL ALUMNI 
ASSOCIATION EVENT

Oregon Law Alumnus Barney Scout Mann ‘78 Talks 
About His Book 

The Pacific Crest Trail: Exploring America’s Wilderness Trail
Thursday, November 10, 2016

5:00-7:00 PM

Join Barney Scout Mann from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. for stories, 
photos, and videos straight off the Pacific Crest Trail. Mann will 
include excerpts and photos from his book celebrating the history, 
beauty, and importance of the West Coast’s most iconic hiking trail. 

This event is perfect for anyone interested in the outdoors, no matter 
whether you’ve hiked one mile or a thousand, or whether you merely 
dream of being out there.

Immediately after, at 6:00 p.m., join us for a reception with the 
author, for book sales and signing. Wash the trail dust from your 
mouth with cheese, crackers, fruit, and cash bar with wine and beer.

William Knight Law Center
1515 Agate Street
Eugene, OR
Book Talk: Room 110
Reception: Wayne Morse Commons

Please respond by Monday, November 7, 2016.

For questions, additional information, or to register for the event, 
please contact the School of Law’s External Relations Coordinator, 
Rachel Kahn, at lawalum@uoregon.edu or call 541-346-3970.

Co-Sponsored by: 
The Environmental and Natural Resources Law Center (ENR)  

The Obsidians 
The Pacific Crest Trail Association

The Pacific Crest Trail explores this 
legendary footpath with more than 
250 spectacular contemporary images, 
unpublished historical photos and docu-
ments from the PCTA archives. This is 
the Oregon launch for a book that has 
twice been a #1 New Release on Amazon 
and that Wild author Cheryl Strayed 
calls: “A must-have for your coffee table 
library.” The New York Times labeled 
Mann “the informal historian of the trail” while Backpacker maga-
zine called him “a geek for trail history.” Come see for yourself.

2016 -2017 PROBATE MEETING DATES AND TOPICS   
All meetings are from 12:00 - 1:00 in Courtroom 302

Date Topic

11/8/16 Ethics for Estate Planning Lawyers

12/13/16 Planning For and Administering Digital 
Virtual Electronic Assets 

1/10/17 Medicaid Planning 

2/14/17 Legislative Updates or Mediation in 
Probate 

3/14/17 Elder Abuse Update 

4/11/17 Planning & Administering Estates 
with Guns 

5/9/17 Selected Real Property Issues in Probate

6/13/17 Executive Committee Planning Session

 
Lady Of The Lake Process Servers & Mobile Notary provides 
service of process and traveling notary services to all cities in Lane 
County. We are proud to celebrate the commencement of our fifth 
year of business. Our prices and our Request For Service form 
are available at www.LadyofthelakePS.com . We are members of 
NAPPS, OAPS, CALSPro, and OWLS affiliates, and are bonded 
and E&O Insured. Contact us at ladyofthelake@me.com or text/
call to 541-521-0395. SERVES YOU RIGHT!

LADY OF THE LAKE PROCESS SERVERS                        
& MOBILE NOTARY

Services Offered

mailto:lawalum@uoregon.edu?subject=
http://www.ladyofthelakeps.com
mailto:ladyofthelake@me.com
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Upcoming Events

November 2		 PLF Sponsored Seminar
November 3		 Learning the Ropes
November 4		 Oregon Convention Center
		  Portland 		

November 6		 Daylight Savings Time ends

November 8		 Election Day

November 8		 Probate CLE	
		  Ethics for Estate Planning	Lawyers		
		  Arden J. Olson
		  Courtroom 302
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

November 10	 LCBA Luncheon
		  State of the Court			
		  Hon. Karsten Rasmussen
		  The Shedd
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

November 10	 Presentation: William Knight Law Center
		  The Pacific Crest Trail: Exploring 
		  America’s Wilderness Trail
		  Barney Scout Mann
		  5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.
		  Reception: Wayne Morse Commons

November 11	 Veteran’s Day - Court closed

November 11	 IP Section CLE
		  What You Need to Know About the Defend 	
		  Trade Secret Act of 2016
		  Elizabeth Milesnick
		  Oregon Electric Station
		  4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
		  Networking to follow

November 15	 NALS Educational Meeting
		  New Changes in Expungement Law 
		  Jesse Lohrke
		  Hershner Hunter
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

November 18	 Reception for Judge Alley
		  Federal Courthouse
		  Jury Assembly Room
		  3:00 p.m. - ?

November 24	 Thanksgiving Day - Court closed

January 26		  Free CLE
		  Topic & Speaker TBA
		  Federal Courthouse
		  Jury Assembly Room
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

		

Services Offered

CONTRACT ATTORNEY  

Available for legal research, drafting documents, and assisting with 
trial preparation.  Over 20 years of experience.  Contact Kathleen 
Fritton at kfritton@efn.org or at (541)744-1659.

BOOKKEEPING SERVICES  

Paralegal with 10 years of experience specializing in small practice 
bookkeeping and payroll.  Contact Marisela Taylor, 541-942-0000, 
or mari@paintedmountaindesign.com

TEMPORARY FREELANCER!!  

I am available for temporary help, whether it’s a day, a week, or a 
month, and would love to fill in and help keep you on track while 
your assistant is out of the office. Freelance legal assistant/paralegal 
with 30+ years of experience. I can work in your office or my 
home. Proficient in Microsoft Office, including Word, Outlook,   
Pro Law, WordPerfect, Adobe Pro and other software programs. 
Kathy Robertson, 541.554.2343 or 541.726.7183

FREELANCE LEGAL SECRETARY/LEGAL ASSISTANT

Freelance legal secretary/legal assistant available for overload and 
for short- and long-term assignments. Experienced in most facets  
of civil law practice. Excellent references.  Contact Jan Barkley at 
541-579-0011 or via e-mail at woodriverblue@yahoo.com

PARALEGAL ASSISTANCE FOR FAMILY LAW 
ATTORNEYS

Have you ever wished you could hire someone to assist you with 
just one project?  If so, then let me help you.  I am April Hatcher, a 
highly experienced family law paralegal. I recently started Assisting 
You Paralegal Services (AYP), a freelance, virtual paralegal 
business.  AYP provides quality, timely, and affordable family law 
legal support assistance to family law attorneys on a project-by-
project basis. Whether you need assistance with one project, with 
one case, or for an hour or two each day or week, we can assist 
you.  Please visit our website at: www.assistingyouparalegal.com, 
or call us at (541) 653-9656.  We look forward to assisting you! 

LEGAL ASSISTANT/PARALEGAL

Graduate of ABA-approved Legal Assistant/Paralegal program 
looking for short or long-term assignments.  I have had exposure 
to many facets of law and recent hands-on experience with 
large amounts of discovery in civil practice. Background in IT 
with excellent computer skills and knowledge of many software 
packages. Excellent references provided upon request.   Contact 
Gerald Church at gerald_church2000@yahoo.com or (541) 261-
2813.

mailto:gerald_church2000@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHERE:  
Oregon Electric Station 
27 E. 5th Ave 
Eugene, OR 97401 
 
 

Law of Intellectual Property 
Student Association 

 

CLE & Mixer 

Featuring a special, free CLE presentation on the new Defend Trade 
Secrets Act, presented by Elizabeth Milesnick, partner at 

Miller Nash Graham & Dunn LLP 

WHEN: 
 November 11, 2016  
 CLE from 4:00-5:00PM 
 Mixer from 5:00-7:00PM  
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